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Date: 2/9/2023

Re: Superintendents Board Report

Updates

• HB 58 which would eliminate the March and August election dates is making its way 
through the legislative process. It has passed the House State Affairs Committee and is 
moving to the full House. This would impact which months we would have available for 
a plant facility levy or the COSSA levy. The available dates would be May and 
November. We don’t have a supplemental levy so that wouldn’t impact us in that regards 
like it would nearly every other school district in the State of Idaho. 

• A new financial literacy bill for students looks to have widespread support. All school 
districts and public charter schools serving grades 9-12 would be required to teach at least 
one financial literacy class. Students would learn about bank accounts, investment, credit 
and loans, insurance, the tax system, budgeting and other financial skills. This could also 
be included in a current economics class as to avoid finding the time in another teacher’s 
schedule. We don’t currently have a teacher that could add this as a standalone course.  


